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MINUTES
Boerd of Aldermen , Town of Chapel Hill, N.C.

The Board of Aldermen met at a Public Hearing in the Town Hall on
December 12, 1960, at 7:30 P.M., o'clock with the following present:
Mayor Cornwell; Aldermen Hobinson, Giduz, Strowd, Walters, Wager,
and McClamroch; Town Attorney LeGrand and Town Manager Rose.
Planning Board members present were: Messrs. Umstead, chairman,
Fowler, Potter and Neville.

Mayor Cornwell stated that the purpese of the Public Hearing was
to consider the request of William Durham to rezone an area West
of Cgrrboro from RA-6 zoning to RA-20 in order that a Special Use
Permit may be obtained in connection with Mobile Home Trailer
Courts. :

Alderman Strowd moved that the request be referred to the Planning
Board for recommendatieon, seconded by Alderman Giduz, and passed.

There being no further business to be considered at the Publie
Hearing, the mesting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

The Board of Aldermen then convened in a regular meeting.

The Roard discussed the matter of Amending the Table of District
Regulations by deleting the words "tourist camps, trailer camps or
parks" from the 1list eof uses permitted in the Suburban Commercial
district as shown in the "Table of District Regulations." This

was at the request of the Planning Board as there is lack of control
shown in the Sulurban Cermercial zoning as it now exists. Alder-
man Walters moved that the Town #ttorney be authorized to draw up
the necessary ordinance to amend. the present zoning ordinance;
seconded by Alderman MeClamroch,® and passed.

Minutes of November 28, 1960, were approved on a motion by Alder-
mgn Giduz, seconded by Alderman Robinson, and passed.

Oral'Petitions - none at this time.

written Petitions ~ none at this time.

MONTHLY REPORTS:

Repoft of Auditor -~ Mr. E. E. Peacock stated that he has examined
the vouchers for the months October and November and found them to
be in order and properly supported. :

Report of Planning Board

Rezoning three areas lying N/E of Chapel H31l off the Chapel Hill-
Durham Boulevard (University Heights) from RA-20 to Suburban Commer-
cial. Alderman Walters moved that the recommendation of the Planning
Board to appreve this area, be denied, seconded by Alderman Wager.
Four members voted "aye™ and Aldermen McClamroch andStrowd voted
"nay"”. The motion was passed. Considereble-diseussien fellewsed- p
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\bugine §§.--That consideratien-may-be--Fistly given te future reguests
‘Alderman Walters moved that a meeting be held with the Planning

Board for study, seconded by Alderman Giduz, and passed,

Estes Hills Subdivision - Final Plat Phase L & 5.
Alderman Giduz moved that the recommendation of the Planning Board
to approve the final plat, be accepted, seccnded by Alderman McClam-

- roch, and passed.

Greenwood Extension - Section 2 - Final Plat

Alderman McClamroch moved that the.recommendation of the Planning
Board to approve the final plat, be accepted, seconded by Alderman
Robinson, and passed. .

Lake Forest Estates - Section i - Fihal Plat
Alderman ¥MeClamroch moved that the recommendation of the Planning

Board to approve the final plat, seconded by Alderman Wager, and
passed. :
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~contracts, seconded by Alderman Hobinson, and passed.

Curb & Gutter Bids & Award
Town Manager recommended that the award be given to Valentine
Constructien Company @ $75,980.89 which does not include any black
topping. - Alderman McClamroch moved that the recommendation of the |
Town Fanager be accepted and the Mayor and Clerk authorized to sign
contracts,seconded by Alderman Strowd, and passed. (ﬁhe Board

approve addlng about 100 feet 1n‘Westwood at the request of dakgé
Connérs,

Request for Street Light on Marilyn Lane

Town Manager recommended that a street light be placed as reguested
by residents. Alderman Hobinson moved that the recommendation of
lown Manager be sccepted, seconded by Alderman Walters, and passed.

Estimate on Costs for New Street Light Standards

Town Manager stated that today he has received an estimate of $1,536
for ten (10) street light standards for Franklin street between
Columbia and Henderson Streets. The matter was referred to Lhe

Finance Committee for study.

Vine Hpspital - Rill
Town Manager stated he has received a blll for vetewlnquan services
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~contracts, seconded by Aldermap¢ﬁobinson, and passed.

Pine Hills Subdivision = Preliminary Sketch

Alderman ‘cClamroch moved that the recommendation of the Planning
RBoard to approve the lrellminary Sketch, be accepted, bBeconded by
Alderman Sobinson, and passed.

Report of #ealth Department ~ was examined.

Report of Recorder's Court - Months of Yctober and November were
examined. '

Report of Police Deparbtment was examined.
Report of Fire Department was examined.
TOWN AITORNEY:

National Guard

Town Attorney stated that he has contacted the Attorney General as
to the legality of a Town 301nlng with another Towh in establishing
a National Guard, and that it is legal. Alderman Wager, as chairman
cf the Finance Commlttee, moved that the requested $800.00 be taken
from the Contingency Fund and that Chapel H3ill share with the County
and Cagrrboro in this project, seconded by Alderman Robinson, ard
passed. Five members voted "aye and Alderman Walters voted "nay".

& ‘

Town Attorney stated that this case could be tried on the technlcal—
ity that failure to file within the time prescribed by law was not
met by the plaintiff or that the property assessed does not come
within category of Intersections. The Board advised the Town
Attorney to handle the case as he deems necessary.

Condemned Buildings

Town Attorney stated that he requested the Building Inspector to
meet with Durham officials to secure informetion in the matter;

that the information has besen gottern and he will bring a report

to the Board of Aldermen in the near future.

TOWN MANAGER:

Assessment Rell Estes Drive

Alderman Strowd moved that the Assessment Roll on Estes Drive side-~
walk as presented to the Board by Town Manager be approved, subject
to the confirmation; that same be advertlsed seconded by Kderman
Walters, and passed. *

Sewer Blds & Award - '

The Board discussed the bid tabulatlon supprlied by Town Manager
who recommended that the Town purchase the pumps and that the
award be granted to Potts-Brown Company @ $131,270.91 (both alter-
nates). Alderman McClamroch meved that the recommendation of the
Town Mansger be accepted and the Mayor & Clerk authorized to sign

Curb & Gutter Bids & Award ‘fd \\\\\\\
Town #anager recommended that ‘the award be given to Valentine N
Construction Company @ $75,980.89 which does not include any black
topping. - Alderman McClamroch moved that the recommendation of the

lown_Manager be accepted and the Mayor and Clerk authorized to sign '’
contracts,seconded by Alderman Strowd, and passed. 4 {The Board ~

. addlng about 100 Teet in Westwood 4t the T request of "ake

Connars.

Request for Street Light on Marilyn Lane

Town #lanager recommended that a street light be placed as requested
by residents. Alderman llobinson moved that the recommendation of
Yown Manager be accepted, seconded by Alderman Walters, and passed.

Estimate on GCosts for New Street Light Standards

Town Manager stated that today he has received an estimate of $1,536
for ten (10} street light standards for Frankilin street between
Columbia and Henderscn Streets. The matter was referred to the
Finance Committee for study.

Vine Hpspital - Bill
“own Manager stated he has recelved a bill for veterinarian services
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in connection with a cat that has blﬁten two persons. The Board

directed Town Manager to return the bill to Mr. I. U, Croft of

Glen Lennox as felines do not come under the money set up for
{canines) Dogs Confined, contained in the Budget.

Legal Services - Collection of Taxes

Towh Manager presentéd a bill rendered by Town Attorney for services
in tax suit. Alderman Giduz moved that the Town pay lown Attorney
for these this extra service rendered, seconded by Alderman

Walters, and passed.

Widening Buttons Hoad

Messrs. Harkness, Bream, and Conners discussed with the aldermen
the large tree and bamboo growkhh, also the location of Ir. Conners'
garage in connection with widening the road. The Board agreed that
the large tree will not be removed; that an attempt will be made

to work out somefhlng.

Sewer Comnections Requeste - Koon, Scr@ggs & Manning

Town Manager stated that it would cost about $1,200 for 2Ccroges
line, the same for Xoon and about $2,800 to bring the line requested
by John Manning up to North Street; that the Manning request could
be included in the sewer contract just let to Potts-Brown Company.

Mr. B, L. Ward, president of the Chapel Hill-Carrboro Merchants
Bureau came before the Board with a petition which has been circu-
lated and signed by businessment of East and West Franklin Streets
wherein they reguest more adeguate street lighting. The Board '
informed ir, Ward that the estimate has been referred te the Finance
Committee. :

Committee Reports -~ Court Cests

Teown ALtorney stated that the committee is trylng to work out costs
to make Chapel hkill court costs and Carrboroe's, the same; that Wm.
Stewart i1s to supply a list which will be given to this Board at
January meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

Alderman Hobinson reminded the Board that blinker lights should be
installed at Kobinson, N. Graham and Rosemary Streets; also that
gravel 1s needed at the end of N. Robinson Sireet. :

Town Manager was requested to thank %r. Lavergne Johnson for the
photographs presented te the Board of Aldermen.

December 27 th regular meetlng to be dispensed with was agreed by
the aldermen.

There being no further busines o be considered at this time, the
mesting was adjourned at 9:1 j&f@i off clock. ‘ .
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December 12, 1960



